
 м 

From the Editor, 

/ƻƴǘŜƴǘǎ 

Presidentôs Report         Pages 2,3                 

Monthly Meeting Talks  Pages 4,5 

Bush Buddies Reports Pages 5-7 

Volunteers & New Logo Page 8 

New Members  Page 8 

Bushcare & Tools  Page 9 

Excursion & Walk  Page 10 

Saving The World  Page 11 

Essential Information Page 12 

QUARTERLY NEWSLETTER FOR DECEMBER 2019 

Fire in the bush can have both adverse and beneficial effects; fire man-

agement is the key to the outcome. In his latest book, ñThe Biggest Estate 

on Earthò, Prof Bill Gammage of the ANU shows how Indigenous fire man-

agement shaped the Australian landscape before 1788. 

Indigenous people used fire as a tool to create essentially treeless grassy 

areas with a few scattered trees and sharp forest edges. This arrange-

ment attracted kangaroos, wallabies and other game for hunting. One re-

sult created by this mosaic of patch-burning was that it reduced the inten-

sity and frequency of wildfire. 

Following the disastrous bushfires in Qld and NSW, their fire services or-

ganisations are consulting (belatedly) the local Indigenous communities 

regarding fire management.  

Perhaps 2020 will be a year of enlightenment.                       

-Tony Dyson 
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Presidentôs Report 
This quarterôs missive covers just one topic but one 

which could significantly affect our Park. 

 

The State Government is in the process of concluding a 

Draft Planning and Design Code. When instituted it is 

intended to simplify the development and planning sys-

tem in the state. In particular it is intended to give more 

certainty to developers. However, properly managed it 

will give similar benefits to conservationists like our-

selves. 

In the last month I have attended two meetings between 

DEW, DPTI and conservation groups to enable the gov-

ernment to discuss with us the implications for such 

structures as National Parks. The second of these was 

this week on Monday25/11. We (the Friends groups etc) 

were given 5 days to present submissions to DPTI re-

garding our views on the code. The code addresses its 

issues in three stages ï  

Outback regions ï this is already in place 

Rural Areas (townships) ï due for institution at the end 

of this month ï this is probably the most relevant to us. 

Urban areas ï due for institution April 2020. We will be 

able to take some opportunity to seek further comment 

during the approach to this deadline. 

Of most interest to us is the process developers will 

have to go through to create built tourist accommodation 

in national parks. Below I have included a diagram of 

the process as outlined by Barry Hayden from DEW on 

Monday. 

 

My submission to DPTI, on behalf of the Friends of 

Belair is printed below. In very brief summary the draft 

code has benefits for us as well as developers. If insti-

tuted in good faith we all gain. Two points need serious 

attention, however, to combat any possibility of misinter-

pretation or bad faith. 

All national parks need a comprehensive manage-

ment plan ï have a look at my comments in the 

submission. 

The word ócontemplateô, included in park plans and 

used to determine whether third party appeal on 

planning decisions is allowed, must be defined. 

As yet neither DEW nor DPTI have offered such 

a definition.  

Their suggestionðrefer to a dictionary! 

Submission to Department of Environment and Water 

re: Draft Planning and Design Code:  

(refer to schematic on Page 3:)  

This submission is written, in the name of the Friends of 

Belair National Park, following and in response to, the 

Workshop held 25/11/19 in The Joinery, Adelaide. It is 

pertinent to the code overall and in particular to the pro-

visions in the code for the development of tourist accom-

modation in National Parks and similar areas. 

The Friends of Belair are very pleased to see the 
development of this code. Anything which im-
proves clarity and certainty of decisions around 
development planning in the state is good for 
both developers and conservationists. 

Proposed commercial developments in National 
Parks are particularly sensitive issues, most of 
all where they involve the creation of major in-
frastructure such as tourist accommodation. 

We strongly support the reduction of planning 
zones, to go from 1500 to 60 will greatly simplify 
the system for all participants. 

We strongly support the proposed inclusion of all 
National Parks in Conservation zones. 

We also understand the need to encourage in-
creased visitor numbers to the Parks. Parks are 
there to be visited and enjoyed by all. 

As a result, we are very keen to see the unique nat-
ural benefits of Parks protected and preserved 
for all into the future. 

We recognise that any development proposals must 
satisfy the conditions in both of the existing rele-
vant acts ï  
 National Parks and Wildlife Act 1972 
Wilderness Protection Act 1992 
Further in this document these two instru-
ments will be referred to jointly as The 
Act 

We believe that for the Draft Code, as described, to 
satisfy these benefits certain protection features 
must be included. 

The process of planning approval for tourist accom-
modation development is intended to take place 
in accordance with Park Management Plans. 
Not all Parks have such plans and this consider-
ably alters the planning process and the rights 
of all involved. It is therefore imperative that all 
Parks develop such plans in the immediate fu-
ture. Given that there are already a number of 
such plans in existence, this should be achieva-
ble by launch of Phase 3 in April 2020. 

 

Cover Photo 

There are lots of stunning flowers to be seen in #BelairNationalPark at the moment. 
Blue Pincushions (Brunonia australis) in all shades of blue, Tall bluebells (Wahlenbergia stricta) scattered through-
out the scrub, and the lovely Chocolate/Vanilla lilies (Arthropodium strictum) are flowering en masse. 
Make sure you stop and smell the lilies, they have the common name of chocolate/vanilla lilies for good reason. 

-Hayley Prentice 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/belairnationalpark?source=feed_text&epa=HASHTAG&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARAx-3dPtv5BtLdwBXB2smTBjgGwjrpnUn3sxYZg3MydK38dfyQ7oBPgNGKoIArJBRzDKyByN3IkIdbstuaEKit8w5BuoeceLiab3O8pS5uWkPwQIUVt5LCBmvOFPAhMtXMk87E1AAEO91l_ZG0yGlrILTjI7iEo
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These plans should include provision for the protec-
tion of historic óbuiltô structures and must be re-
viewed regularly (every 5 years is suggested) to 
ensure they remain relevant. Any proposed revi-
sions must be published for comment before 
institution. 

 Belair National Park has such a plan but it was writ-
ten in 2003. The world has changed somewhat 
in 16 years 

The Belair plan envisages possible tourist accommo-
dation in the existing houses in the park. It does 
not envisage the building of extra infrastructure. 
However, it did not envisage the demise of the 
Golf Club and Country Club. Both have come to 
pass and the State Government is now consider-
ing several expressions of interest from commer-
cial concerns. It is not clear what is being consid-
ered or whether any of the proposals would fit in 
the 16-year-old statements of the plan. 

The Draft Code sees four potential situations facing 
planning requests 
The Park Plan disallows the development of 
tourist accommodation ï such proposals 
are not assessed. 

There is no Park Plan ï the proposal is as-
sessed against The Act; its impact is 
assessed and there is a right for Third 

party appeal. 
The park plan does not ócontemplateô such 
development ï the proposal is assessed 
against both the Act and the plan and 
then follows the procedure for no park 
plan 

The park plan ócontemplatesô such develop-
ment ï this proposal is assessed against 
The Act and Plan, it is code assessed 
not impact assessed, there is public noti-
fication but no right of appeal. 

 
The term ócontemplateô is crucial. Its presence or 
absence and its interpretation are highly signifi-
cant. In all codes of this sort as in contracts, the 
objective is to ensure that the wording is open to 
only one interpretation. At this meeting the DEW 
representative was asked on multiple occasions 
to define this use of the word. The only response 
was to suggest members of the meeting refer to 
a dictionary. To arrive at this point in the draft 
with a crucial decision point still undefined would 
seem bizarre. We believe it is essential that this 
term is clearly enunciated before progressing. 

 
 
-Mark Pedlar 

 

aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ wŜƴŜǿŀƭ ŦƻǊ нлнл ƛǎ ŘǳŜ ƻƴ мǎǘ WŀƴǳŀǊȅΦ CŜŜǎ ǊŜƳŀƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜΥ 

{ƛƴƎƭŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ Ϸмл ŀƴŘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ Ϸмр 

.ŀƴƪ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎΥ .{. млр-лтуΣ !ŎŎǘ bǳƳōŜǊΥ олснрлфпл 

ŀƴŘ !ŎŎǘ bŀƳŜΥ CǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƻŦ .ŜƭŀƛǊ tŀǊƪ 

wŜŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ Υ ¸ƻǳǊ bŀƳŜ 
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Talks at Monthly Meetings 

September Meeting : Natasha Huber  

Did you know that the SA CFS has 425 Brigades and attends 8000 call-outs per year? 
Do you know the difference between the Fire Danger Ratings and how they are determined? Extreme / Severe / 
Catasrophic? 
More importantly, do you know what to do in the event of a bushfire? Stay or Go? Fight it or Hide? 

Living in the Adelaide Hills, the threat of bushfires is unfortunately a part of life in the summer months, with our 
love for the bush and our Mediterranean climate, but I fear most of us are underprepared. 

 

Our guest speaker today, Natasha Huber, a Community Engagement Officer from the CFS delivered a great 
presentation about this! 

At an absolute minimum, get a fact sheet like the one pictured; check out the CFS website before the weather 
heats up to see what you need to do; or even better, attend a session like we had today (The CFS website or 
FB page should have info on when and where. see: https://www.cfs.sa.gov.au/site/home.jsp ) 

Knowledge that could save your lifeé 

AND... huge respect to the thousands of volunteers and staff at the CFS who put their lives on the line for us 
every year. 
True heroes all. Thank you. 

-Pete Raine 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cfs.sa.gov.au%2Fsite%2Fhome.jsp%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR12se-QJitort4-3nnep1-asNh8TXeFwi9ioXCYwRdeewkyMAwYo8kCxmc&h=AT0Vr3WF1oQYVt9j9xtb9FN4U3O1Lof3ah79LFQabV537Hu7nJl5SQ77dCO1nDC9fwBCgYbgbGF0gNqC3G8L_QrP8-QGxX7wBOMl8Np
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November Meeting : Prof Chris Daniels 

Interesting, informative and always engaging, Chris Daniels was our guest speaker at our monthly meeting to-
day. He discussed the 36 marine mammals that frequent SA's waters. 

Fun fact: Did you know that whale vomit in the form of Ambergris is more valuable gram-for-gram than gold? 

 

Well, now you do ! 

Thanks again Chris! Such an awesome talk! 
 

-Pete Raine 

 I found some Ambergris but you cannot 

sell it in Australia as it is classed as a 

Whale product. It comes from both ends of 

just 5% of the Male Sperm Whale popula-

tion and is actually a waste bi product from 

eating giant squid. A couple of pieces that I 

have found. 

-Shane Graves, FBNP Facebook post 

 

Bush Buddies Reports 

 

Bush Buddies : September 

September Bush Buddies, this morning. A wet and cold morning meant it was only a small but enthusiastic group... 

Dr Kayla Gilmore gave us a very interesting presentation on native fish. There are 300 native fish species (!) with 
40% under threat of extinction. Habitat loss by degradation of creeks, rivers and lakes are the leading cause for 

concern. 

Did you know that fish have ears and just like us, use them for hearing and balance? The ear bones are called Oto-
liths and when you look at a cross section of them, they have growth rings like trees do. These rings can tell us the 

age, home, migration patterns and environmental change such as oxygen levelsΦ 

 

We learnt about a range of features to identify fish and then used this to play a game of 'what's that fish' from a 
wide range of images. 

Following this it was heading outside to use nets and different magnifiers to sample what we could find in our 
creek. 

 

-Craig and Jo Baulderstone 
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Bush Buddies : October 

 

We had a good size group for one of our walks in a part of the Park we haven't 

explored before. And such a beautiful time of year with so much in flower and plants to explore. 

We handed out sheets with pictures of flowers to look for that Barb had prepared a couple of weeks 

before. Some were no longer in flower and yet other things were. We did manage to just catch the last 

Austral indigo in flower there. It shows us that there is always something new to see in nature and the 

more we visit and look, the more we will learn and marvel at. 

We started at the Waverly gate and followed a circuit that included the Thelymitra track. On this walk we ob-

served and noted 51 species of native plants. (Craig has offered to email the list to any interested members. -Ed.) 

-Craig and Jo Baulderstone.  cbaulderstone@hotmail.com 

mailto:cbaulderstone@hotmail.com
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Bush Buddies : November 

 

November Bush Buddies was our first plant propagation workshop. Earlier this year we did our first revegetation 
exercise, which was largely organised by ranger Tim Fulbohm. Tim had collected seed, arranged an ecological 
burn of the area and arranged for Karen  Lane to propagate the plants. This was a great success and very sad 
Tim didn't get to see the plants go in the ground. So wishing to continue the good work and the memory of Tim, I 
thought about extending our planting next year and what better way than to  add another step and propagate the 
plants ourselves. 

I contacted Karen Lane from Growing Bush nursery, who contacted Jeff Reid from Australian Plants Society 
and COOTS (Conservation of our threatened species) Coordinator. The day wouldn't have happened without 
their great generosity and willingness to share their  knowledge and it was all done in an incredibly short 
timeframe. Having all this great support, it just made sense to extend the opportunity to schools of our Bush 
Buddies and Upper Sturt, Belair, Happy Valley and Urrbrae produced plants for their own school  revegetation 
projects. We must also thank the following for their support and sponsorship; Natural Resources Adelaide & Mt. 
Lofty Ranges, Konica Minolta, staff of Belair National Park, Trees for life, Woolworths Mitcham, Foodland 
Blackwood and special thanks  to Barb and Pete Raine who as usual were crucial to keep the cogs turning! 

We had a great turn out and after a brief introduction we split into two groups. One group went with Karen and 
learnt how to divide and repot (prick out seedlings) and kids produced two tubes to take home. The other group 
went with Jeff to pack soil into the  tubes. We then swapped and later as a group applied the seed, fertiliser and 
gravel mulch. After a break for lunch Jeff gave us a great talk about different types of plants and seeds and how 
to propagate them with different treatments and we finished with  the issue of the fantastic workshop attendance 
certificates. 

- Report and Photos by Craig and Jo Baulderstone 


